“The President has a responsibility to clearly define the mission in Libya and what America’s role will be in achieving those goals. To date, I and most Americans still have not heard a clearly defined goal for how long military operations will last in Libya.  Protecting civilians from a brutal dictator is a noble cause, but asking our military to maintain a stalemate while we hold-out hope that Qaddafi will voluntarily leave his country raises serious questions about the duration of the mission,” said Heller.     
